WNC Report to Silverstone Parish Council Monday 8th April 2024
Local plan progress
Consultation has started on the new West Northants draft Local Plan, which will replace the three local plans from South Northants, Daventry District and Northampton adopted for West Northants.  The new plan sets out a vision and objectives for the area, its ambitions for new development and commitment to dealing with climate change. It allocates land for housing and employment and contains policies and other topics such as leisure, transport, health and wellbeing, infrastructure, and the environment, and where development can and cannot take place.
West Northamptonshire residents are encouraged to take part in this.  The Parish Council is already involved as you know.  When the final version is adopted, it will enable the Council to plan for the future positively and sustainably by guiding decisions on future development proposals and creating places where people wish to live, work, and visit.  This together with the National Planning Policy Framework and other adopted policies, will form the rules by which planning decisions will be made.
The consultation ends on Sunday 2nd June and you can take part by going on line at West Northamptonshire Council - Citizen Space . 
Local Planning updates
Regarding the Shacks Barn application, WNC Highways has now responded to the amended transport assessment.  The response includes a wide range of questions and comments so it appears that no decision is imminent. However, there is no reference to any weight limit through Silverstone on the A413.  I have queried this with the planning officer.
DHL will be on the agenda for the Strategic Planning Committee on 23rd April.  The National Highways response correspondence they sent recently is 13 pages long.  Their recommendations focus mainly on the A5 Tove roundabout and drainage.  Following this, WNC Highways has still to respond, which is anticipated very soon.  The strategic planning committee meets at the Forum in Towcester at 2pm.  The agenda will be on the WNC website in due course.
The Bell Plantation application is still working on its traffic modelling.
The Syresham Truck Stop application will be going to the Strategic Planning Committee, possibly the meeting on 21st May, with a recommendation for refusal.
he Planning Policy Team will soon be engaging with Parish Councils about a key part
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